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COUNCIL ON INSTRUCTIONAL TECHNOLOGY
ANNUAL REPORT FOR THE 2015-2016 ACADEMIC YEAR

Summary

During the 2015-2016 academic year, the council served as a central point for faculty to discuss proposals moving through the IT Governance process as members of CIT serve as active participants in IT Governance. In addition, we reviewed the governing documents of CIT and have prepared recommendations for revisions for Faculty Senate. 

Major activities

During the 2015 -16 academic year the council pursued the activities discussed in the following paragraphs. 

1. Council administration – elections:
a. Chair:  Bree McEwan was elected chair
a. Vice chair: Rich Cangro was elected vice chair. 
a. UTAG representative:  Justin Ehrlich 
a. Secretary:  The council decided to rotate secretary responsibilities.  
0. Reviewed IT Governance proposal regarding Google Apps for Education. 

At the close of the 2014-2015 school year, the council had made recommendations regarding Google Apps for Education including the caveat that multiple vendors should be explored. Further work including comparing multiple vendors was pursued by the appropriate IT Governance boards and presented to CIT by Justin Ehrlich. The committee was in agreement with the decision to move forward with Google Apps for Education (which was implemented on campus during the spring and summer months). 

0. Participated in IT Governance. 

The council actively participated in IT Governance through the Instructional Scholarly Alliance (George Mangalaraj) and the Administrative Alliance (Victoria Baramidze) and Executive Committee meetings (Justin Ehrlich). The council also maintains communication with other technology groups on campus through regular attendance at UTAG (Justin Ehrlich) and ITAC (Bree McEwan) meetings. 

0. Reviewed CIT governing documents. 

The council reviewed the CIT governing documents and voted on the following changes: 

1. The council makes the following recommendations for changes to the Senate Bylaws as outlined in the attached Resolution. 
2. Should these recommendations be passed we intend to amend the CIT policies and procedures as outlined in the attached policies and procedures document.  

Recommendations 

The council recommends:

1. Continue the efforts for strong faculty involvement in the IT Governance process.
2. The Senate consider further what is the role of CIT in conjunction with the IT Governance groups.
3. The passage of these amendments to the Senate Bylaws. 

Agenda for the next academic year

For the 2016-17 year, the council intends to continue its efforts as a) a starting point for considering and reviewing ideas for instructional technology, b) actively participating in the IT Governance process, c) reviewing technology policies affecting faculty, and d) making appropriate recommendations to the Faculty Senate. 

